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Calaveras 49 Mobility Improvement Project

California Department of Transportation (Caltrans)

Jonathan Coley

jonathan.coley@dot.ca.gov 209-479-4083

                 Angels Camp                                                                         Calaveras

Caltrans proposes to make intersection, roadway, pedestrian, and bicycle improvements along State Route 49 and State 
Route 4 in the City of Angels Camp in Calaveras County. Caltrans proposes to modify the intersection of
State Route 49 and State Route 4 with either a roundabout or signalized intersection. The project would also improve the 
intersection of State Route 49 and Francis Street with either a roundabout or signalized intersection.

Complete Streets elements include sidewalks and bike lanes or shared-use paths along State Route 49 between Monte 
Verda Street and Baker Street.  Mailboxes, signs, and commercial and residential driveways will be relocated
or modified throughout the project limits. Additional right-of-way, temporary construction easements, and utility 
relocations will be required for this project.

Caltrans has determined that the proposed action with the incorporation of the identified mitigation measures will not 
have a significant effect on the visual aesthetics of the potential loss of oak tree and heritage tree species for the 
following reasons:
 -Any impacts from the proposed project on the loss of oak and/or heritage tree species will be mitigated to less than 
significant by paying in-lieu fees to the City of Angels Camp Oak Tree Preservation Fund, per the City of Angels
Camp Oak Tree and Heritage Tree Ordinance.



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

There are no known controversies on this project.  Additional right-of-way, and property relocations are proposed for this 
project.  A In-Person Public Meeting will be held on February 8, 2023, from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm at the Bret Harte High 
School Multipurpose Room, located at 323 S. Main Street, Angels Camp, CA 95221
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